
MAINE DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

FOR PROPOSED RULEMAKING FOR AUTONOMOUS VEHICLE PILOT PROGRAM 

RULES 

 

 

Pursuant to 23 M.R.S. Sections 52 and Resolves Chapter 46 H.P. 1204 - L.D. 1724, the Maine 

Department of Transportation will conduct a public hearing to receive comments about a proposed 

new Rule relating to the establishment of a pilot program for autonomous vehicle testing.   

 

A public hearing on the proposed Rule will be held at the following time and place: 

 
February 3, 2020    2:00 p.m. 

MaineDOT Headquarters, Conference Room 216 

24 Child Street 

Augusta, Maine 
 

The public is invited to attend this hearing to present data, views, arguments, and comments.   

 

For additional information, for a printed version of the proposed rule, for a copy of the statement 

of impact on small business pursuant to 5 M.R.S. Section 8052(5-A), or to submit written data, 

views, arguments, and comments, contact: 

 
Joyce Taylor 

16 State House Station 

Augusta, Maine 04330 

Joyce.Taylor @maine.gov 

207-624-3000 

 

Written submissions must be received by February 14, 2020.   

 

The text of the proposed rule is attached to this notice. A copy of the proposed rule may be viewed 

online at: https://www.maine.gov/mdot/rulemaking/ 
 

In accordance with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with 

Disabilities Act of 1990, the Maine Department of Transportation will make all reasonable efforts 

to accommodate disabled persons wishing to attend the hearing.  
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